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BUSINESS • LIFE

VETS MEET JETS IN JERSEY
Submitted by Jay E. Boxwell Jr., VFW  N ational Commander Aide De-Camp

Admittedly, it doesn’t happen often. Certainly, it doesn’t happen
enough. But when do 150 Viet Nam Veterans, representing all veterans
organizations, join together to remember, to commemorate and to enjoy
the company of their comrades?
The New York Jets Football organization apparently understood that.

So on Sunday December 4, 2016 the NY Jets invited 150 Viet Nam
Veterans to their practice facility in Florham Park, NJ. The occasion was
to be honored with a 50th Anniversary of the Vietnam War
Commemorative pin and to simply enjoy a terrific “Welcome Home”
experience.
A buffet breakfast led the morning off, which followed a “Posting of

the Colors” by the Cranford NJ VFW Post #335’s Color Guard and a
patriotic Pledge of Allegiance by the group. “Amazing Grace” was played
meticulously by the 12 member Union County Emerald Society Pipe and
Drum Corp. adding a significant degree of solemnity to the event. In
keeping with that solemnity and tradition, VFW Post #335 also provided
a proper MIA-POW table and empty chair in memory of those missing
comrades.
The very first featured speaker, Medal of Honor recipient Jack Jacobs

was welcomed with a two minute standing round of applause. Mr. Jacobs
saw his meritorious action in Kien Phong Province in 1968 while serving
as an assistant battalion adviser to a South Vietnamese army unit. His
moving remarks opened humorously on his lack of height, “which saved
my life”, and later on the patriotic aspect of being a Vietnam Veteran and
the need to be proud of the experience.
Following Mr. Jacobs remarks, Major General Troy Kok head of the

99th Regional Support Command at Joint Base McGuire-Dix-Lakehurst,
talked emotionally on the sacrifices that we as veterans have made and
the positive consequences of our military experiences. Both speeches were
met with tumultuous applause from a grateful audience of men and women
Vets.
Following the speeches, a few words of thanks from the General

Manager of the NY Jets, Michael Maccagnan were said and
commemorative pins were handed out with a handshake and sincere
“thank you” to each and every Vietnam Veteran in attendance. Afterwards
all were invited to watch a brief practice on the outside practice turf by
the Jets squad followed by a meet and greet autograph session with the
players.
But the morning was really more than that.
“I met a guy I served with in the 173rd Airborne, that I haven’t seen in

45 years” said Viet Nam Vet Billy Lueddeke from Kenilworth, NJ. “Just
that, seeing him again made it an unbelievable day for me and brought
back memories I haven’t thought of in years”. Another Vet talked of the
special emotions he felt just being in the presence of so many who shared
his experiences, “just chatting with the guys at the table about where they
were and what they did made it for me, I was truly grateful for this day”,

said Mike Chmiel, Army Vet, of Cranford, NJ.
A great deal of socializing certainly took place

during the breakfast. The joint comradery, the
coming together of those who lived “Nam” and
made it back to the “World”, while remembering
those souls who did not, made this a special
experience and a remarkable day.

(abovev) Cranford VFW Jr. Vice Commander
talking with Major General Kok and Jets GM

about his service.

(abovev) Congressional Medal Recipient Jack
Jacobs addressed the Vietnam Veterans about

his experience and on receiving the
Congressional Medal of Honor.

CALL TINA
FOR DETAILS
908-418-5586

First come, first served.

A GREAT
ATTENTION GRABBER

Place Your 
Ad In

This Space!

SUMMER CAMP 2017 • FLORIDA • NEW JERSEY • PENNSYLVANIA

A NIKE® ELITE Camp for 20 Years!

REGISTER ONLINE www.coachboylecamps.com • 732-713-1712

Serving Camp Families for 28 years Providing the best instruction, the best
staff, and the best lectures at an affordable price!

A camp for Beginners to learn and Advanced to excel in a
great basketball camp environment!
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Advertise in this 
newspaper

Reserve space in the next issue. 
Call Tina today at 908-418-5586
or email info@rennamedia.com

3,600 papers
are printed 

monthly 
and mailed 

to every
household 

and business 
in Kenilworth. 

PROMOTE YOUR
COMMUNITY EVENT
Community service organizations and

sports teams are encouraged to submit news
of upcoming events or highlights and photos
on recent events.

Organizations 
who are interested 

in submitting 
content can 

email 
editor@rennamedia.com
or call 908-418-5586.

Welcome to February Kenilworth, so far, we have had a warmer
January than usual. While I know some of you are thankful for the
unseasonable weather, January also brought us some nice flu and
stomach viruses. Remember, your health is most important, so take
care of yourselves, being sick is no fun for anyone involved.
With a new year comes new challenges, most notably is our

recent recycling pick-up. Citing reasons for the lack of timeliness,
however justifiable, does not get the recyclables picked up any
faster. Yes, the old contractor raised their rates astronomically,

putting us in the position to pay a substantially larger fee or seek another contractor. After
having to reject two bids, we negotiated with a local contractor. The combination of the pick
up being twice the normal pick-up due to the holidays and a new contractor resulted in the
town looking like a mess and no pick-up. That was the problem, now onto solutions, thank
you to all the residents who offered some ideas and keeping us informed of the streets that did
not get picked-up. We will see how the next pick-up goes and make our evaluation from there,
I am hoping for a more efficient pick-up and fully expect it to be better, we shall see. Thank
you all for being patient and understanding.
Please check in with our web site for events and goings on throughout the Borough, as

always, the month will be busy.
Reminder, February 14 is Valentine’s Day, and there is a wealth of shops and businesses

from which to make that special someone’s day. Kenilworth Florist is on 20th street and I
don’t have to tell you about the numerous places to take that someone out to a great dinner or
lunch!
I want to thank everyone out there that is doing something to make this town better, every

little bit helps. The success of any town starts with the people who work and live in it, the
more you communicate and be a part of it the stronger it will be. I, will say, the year started
out with a few bumps and bruises, but it is nothing that a community can’t overcome. Myself
and the council will continue to work diligently to represent everyone in the Borough.

God Bless you all and God Bless America

Mayor Anthony DuLuca

MEMO FROM THE MAYOR

We sell packing supplies.

(732) 259-1020
750 Boulevard • Kenilworth, NJ 07033

www.accessselfstorage.com

NEED SPACE?
ACCESS CAN HELP!

50% OFF FIRST MONTH
New customers only. Expires 3/10/17.

Kathleen Gwaldis

Call for a FREE Market Analysis Today!

(908) 400-8409 Weichert President’s Club
Office 973-467-7391

505 Millburn Avenue, Short Hills, NJ 07078

EXPERIENCE, COMMITMENT 
INTEGRITY, RESULTS
Full-Service Realtor for 29 years. 

KENILWORTH SPECIALIST.
Realtor Associate
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DBMHS PTO VENDORS
& CRAFTERS SHOW

SATURDAY,
MARCH 1, 2017

DAVID BREARLEY MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL
401 Monroe Ave.

Kenilworth, NJ 07033
Set Up Time 7:00am/9:00am

& Break Down Time 4:00pm/5:00pm
Selling Time 9:00 Am To 4:00 Pm

Location Of Designated Area Will Be Held In The
School Cafeteria And 1st Floor Hallway.

LOOKING FOR ALL TYPES OF
VENDORS / CRAFTERS

If interested contact: Darlene Candarella
saldeemarc@verizon.net • 908-931-1353

501c-NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION
THIS IS A FUNDRAISER FOR OUR ENTIRE

SCHOOL-DBMHS-PTO.
*FEE $25.00 Per Table -Per Vendor

**Must Provide your own Table & No Electrical
Outlets Available

Also 1 donated item of your merchandise for the
PTO to raffle off which would be gratefully

appreciated.
DEADLINE FOR REGISTRATION:

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 28TH, 2017
* All checks payable to

David Brearley Middle/High School PTO
*All envelops must be marked

“DBMHS PTO Vendor Craft Show”
401 Monroe Avenue, Kenilworth, NJ, 07033

(908) 276-5367
(201) 666-0003

358 North Avenue East
Cranford, NJ

www.reynolds-plumbing.net

Residential / Commercial / Industrial

Lou DiFabio
Lic. #4237

Dan DiFabio
Lic. #11749

REYNOLDS PLUMBING
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For more information, please call

908-490-1600
Fax: 908-490-1601

www.hibachigrillandbuffetnj.com
BLUE STAR SHOPPING CENTER

1701 U.S. Highway 22 West • Watchung

Serving

LOBSTER or CRAB LEGS

with other Special Items

Every Holiday

With purchase of a beverage per person
Watchung • 908-490-1600

Cash Only. Limit 4. Not valid with any other
offers or discounts. Expires 3/10/17.

$125 OFF
ADULT BUFFET

With purchase of a beverage per person
Watchung • 908-490-1600

Cash Only. Limit 4. Not valid with any other
offers or discounts. Expires 3/10/17.

$250 OFF
2 ADULT
BUFFETS

With purchase of a beverage per person
Watchung • 908-490-1600

Cash Only. Limit 4. Not valid with any other
offers or discounts. Expires 3/10/17.

$500 OFF
4 ADULT
BUFFETS

Of $100 or more. Monday - Thursday Only.
Watchung • 908-490-1600

Cash Only. Limit 4. Not valid with any other
offers or discounts. Expires 3/10/17.

$10 OFF
ANY ONE
PARTY

Dinner 3:30pm - 10:00pm
Adult ..........................$11.59
Kids 7-10......................$6.99
Kids 3-6........................$5.99
2 & Under...................FREE!

Lunch 11am - 3:30pm
Adult ...........................$7.99
Kids 7-10 .....................$5.99
Kids 3-6 .......................$3.99
2 & Under..................FREE!

Dinner 3:30pm - 10:30pm
Adult ..........................$11.59
Kids 7-10 ......................$6.99
Kids 3-6 ........................$5.99
2 & Under...................FREE!

Lunch 11am - 3:30pm
Adult ............................$7.99
Kids 7-10......................$5.99
Kids 3-6........................$3.99
2 & Under...................FREE!

11am - 10pm
Adult...........................$11.59
Kids 7-10 ......................$6.99
Kids 3-6 ........................$5.99
2 & Under ...................FREE!

MONDAY - THURSDAY

FRIDAY - SATURDAY

SUNDAY ALL DAY DINNER

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE

SUSHI
Fantastic range of freshly prepared sushi. 

Most selection and top quality among all competitors. 
It is far from the typical “buffet quality” sushi. 
At HIBACHI, you don’t sacrifice taste for price.

BUFFET
Elegant, modern, fresh, executed with care and 

confidence. HIBACHI Grill Supreme Buffet brings together 
250+ of fresh-made Asian dishes in eleven buffet bars.

HIBACHI
Choose your favorite ingredients from dozens of seafood, 
meats and vegetables. Watch our chef preparing them in 
our special hibachi sauce to create a full-flavored dish.

ASK US ABOUT CATERING YOUR NEXT EVENT!
We have a large party room available for birthday parties, office meetings & weddings.

Large Parking Lot to
Accommodate our Customers

10% DISCOUNT
Seniors 60+, Military,

Police, College Students
Hibachi Grill Supreme Buffet (Show ID)
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It’
s FR

EE-bruary

Call or visit us online
844-470-4726

WeltmanHomeServices.com

at

$50 SAVINGS
ON ANY PLUMBING,
HEATING, ELECTRIC 

OR COOLING REPAIR*

$50 SAVINGS
ON ANY WIRELESS

THERMOSTAT 
INSTALLATION*

$50 SAVINGS
ON ANY WATER 

FILTRATION 
INSTALLATION*

FREE SERVICE CALL
MON-FRI, DURING

NORMAL BUSINESS
HOURS ONLY*

*One coupon per transaction. Not to be combined with any other offers. not valid on prior services. ** Free Furnace applies to specific model. Call office for details.

GET A FREE FURNACE!!!

D.Weltman Plumbing Lic. #6440           J. Leto Elec. #17479 
Elec. Bus. Permit #6808-A          HIC#13VH04948800 HVAC #1228

Are you considering replacing your air
conditioning system this spring?

Good News! It’s FREE Furnace**
Time at Weltman Home Services.
January was our slowest month, the
warehouse is full and our crews are
slow. So to spark business during
these slow winter months Weltman

Home Services is
offering gas furnaces
absolutely FREE with
purchase of a cooling
system.

WHAT, WHERE, AND WHEN IN OLD KENILWORTH - LOOKS CAN BE DECEIVING
This building at S.

21st St. is not one
building, but four.
Years ago, old timers
nicknamed it “The
Flats.” Its origin began
Downtown about 1902
when that area of
Monroe Ave. from 8th
St. to 14th St. served
as Kenilworth’s first
shopping center with a
handful of mom and
pop stores, a coal yard,

a mini railroad station, and other businesses.
William Shallcross (1887-1961) came to
Kenilworth in December 1898 when it was New
Orange. In the 1950s he wrote, “The flats on 21st
St. were stores from Monroe Ave, one from 8th
St. and two from 13th St.” So today one might
wonder who moved them and when?
In 1921, James Arthur, an early Kenilworth

builder known for building 100 houses in 100
days in 1899, moved those three buildings to

property he owned on S. 21st St. just outside of
his New Orange Park development. There he
erected a fourth building identical to the others
and joined them with a common facade. From the
rear of The Flats one can see that they are four
distinct buildings joined together. 
Eugene Coppola, a 96-year old Kenilworth

native, stated (2017), “When a young boy in the
1920s and 1930s there were stores downstairs
with apartments above. On the first floors were
the Gospel Chapel, Meyers’s Bakery, and a deli

(above) The Flats at 52-58 S. 21st St.

owned by Pauline Stupak, mother of former
Chief Ed Stupak. The fourth might have been a
radio shop. I remember teachers from McKinley
and Harding schools walking diagonally through
the fields to eat lunch in the bakery. Sometime in
the 1940s everything became apartments.”
Research and photo provided by Walter E.

Boright, Ed. D., historian, and Historic Signs,
Inc. Persons with inquiries about this or other
aspects of Kenilworth history may contact Dr.
Boright at drbori@aol.com or 908-256-5200.

Historian and author
Walter E. Boright, Ed.D.

Good Choice Painting
Interior & Exterior Painting • Trim Work

Color Consultant • Wallpaper Removal &
Wallpapering • Kitchen Cabinet Painting

When Choosing Your Contractor
Make it a “GOOD CHOICE”

Cash in on Winter Discounts!
Cell: 908-868-7880 • Biz: 908-771-0428
Call Mark!

Fully Insured

FREE
Estimates
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Register At www.coachboylecamps.com Email: KBBC24@msn.com 732.713-1712

5 NBA Draft Picks played HS Ball for Coach Boyle 2016  #1 Pick Ben Simmons, 2015 #2 Pick D'Angelo Russell,
2014 #3 Pick Joel Embiid, 2012 #2 Pick Michael Kidd-Gilchrist, 2011 #1 Pick Kyrie Irving

Summer Camp 2017 • Florida * New Jersey * Pennsylvania

Director Coach Kevin Boyle 
of Montverde Academy Florida

- 3-Time Dick's National Champions

5-Time National Coach of the Year
-USA Today/ESPN/Naismith

A NIKE ELITE Program for 20 Years! 
KBBC Celebrating 28 Years 
Serving NJ Camp Families!

A. L. Johnson High School
365 Westfield Avenue Clark, New Jersey 07066

Boys/Girls ages 5-16 • Beginner-Advanced
Teams/Individuals/Team Pricing Available

Week 1: July 10-14   9am-2pm
Week 2: July 17-21   9am-2pm
Week 3: July 24-28   9am-2pm
Free Early Drop-off begins 8:00a.m.

KBBC with HOOPGROUP
in the POCONOS (Easton, PA)

June 23 -24 (Overnight)
Kevin Boyle Point Guard Camp

July 21 - 23 (Overnight)
Kevin Boyle All Position Camp*

Register for Pocono Camp Only at Hoopgroup.com

AFRICAN TEA CEREMONY AT NITSCHKE HOUSE
The Kenilworth Historical Society will host an

African Tea Ceremony on Sunday, February 19,
in celebration of Black History Month. The
ceremony, to be presented by certified tea
specialist and tea educator Darlene Meyers-Perry,
will take place at the historic Oswald J. Nitschke
House (49 South 21 Street, Kenilworth) at 1:30
p.m. Admission is $10 for adults and $5 for
children under the age of 12. Advance
registration is requested, as seating is limited. For
information/reservations, please call 908-709-
0434.
Participants will have the opportunity to learn

about and experience the West African tea ritual
known as “attaya,” which comprises three rounds
of tea symbolizing the three stages of life
(childhood, mid-life, old age). They also will
learn about the ceremonial tea, its preparation and
its significance.
Featured speaker Darlene Meyers-Perry is

owner/president of The Tea Lover’s Archives. As
a certified tea specialist and tea educator, Meyers-
Perry has a 22-year relationship with tea that has
allowed her to cross paths and build friendships
with other tea enthusiasts throughout the world.
Her tea experiences led her to establish a blog,
“The Tea Enthusiast’s Scrapbook”
(www.theteaenthusiastsscrapbook.com), and an
online retail store, “The Tea Lover’s Archives”
(www.thetealoversarchives.com). 
Meyers-Perry is a board member and vice

president of the Mid Atlantic Tea Association and
is a member of many other professional
organizations as well, including the Tea
Association of the USA, The Association of Tea
Bloggers and the New Jersey Association of
Women Business Owners. She graduated from
the Specialty Tea Institute in 2012 and has

lectured and exhibited extensively at numerous
tea expositions/events, including the World Tea
Expo and the New York City Coffee and Tea
Festival. She also has traveled internationally,
including participation in the Floating Leaves
Taiwan Tea Tour, where she acquired firsthand
knowledge about tea from tea masters. 
Proceeds from the February 19 event will

benefit the Kenilworth Historical Society’s
Oswald J. Nitschke House (c. 1880) “living
history” museum and cultural arts center by
helping defray programming costs. The Nitschke
House has an elevator and is fully accessible.

(above) Shown here at the National Palace
Museum in Taiwan, certified tea specialist and

tea educator Darlene Meyers-Perry will
present an African Tea Ceremony during the
Kenilworth Historical Society’s Black History
Month Celebration at the historic Oswald J.
Nitschke House on February 19 at 1:30 p.m.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
UPCOMING BUS TRIPS
The Kenilworth Historical Society will host

bus trips to Mohegan Sun Casino (Uncasville,
Conn.) on Sat., March 11, and to the Rockvale
shopping outlets (Lancaster, Pa.) on Sat., April 1.
As space is limited on these popular outings, it is
suggested that reservations be made early to
ensure availability. Gift certificates for the trips
are available for purchase. For further
information and reservations, please call 908-
709-0434 or 908-709-0391. 
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MUST BE ACTIVELY LOOKING FOR WORK!
How to Find, Get, and Keep a Job!

Free 6 week job readiness & computer
skills training program.

Tues.-Fri., 9:30 am – 2:30 pm
(Participants must be able to communicate in English)

Class begins:
02/14/2017 and ends 03/23/2017

LOCATION:
St. Joseph Social Service Center

church building,
118 Division St. Elizabeth, NJ 07201.

CONTACT:
Bernadette Murphy or Iris Rodriguez

908-353-1045 Ext. 8
projectready@sjeliz.org

Take Advantage of Your Opportunities
Call today

Space is limited!

100TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE FIRST KNOWN SALE
OF COOKIES BY GIRL SCOUTS

Girl Scouts Heart of New Jersey announced in
January the celebration of the 100th season of
Girl Scouts selling cookies. A century ago, girls
started participating in what would evolve into
the largest entrepreneurial training program for
girls in the world: the Girl Scout Cookie
Program®, through which girls learn the essential
skills they need to become effective leaders,
manage finances, and gain self-sufficiency and
confidence in handling money. To commemorate
this banner year for the organization, the highly-
anticipated Girl Scout S’mores™ cookies are
now available, joining classics like Thin Mints
and Trefoils/Shortbreads.
Girl Scout Cookies not only help Girl Scouts

earn money for fun, educational activities and
community projects, but also play a huge role in
transforming girls into G.I.R.L.s (Go-getters,

Innovators, Risk-takers, Leaders)™ as they learn
essential life skills that will stay with them
forever. Continue to enhance the girls journey,
when you see Girl Scout selling in your town,
support their efforts.
The celebration of 100 years of Girl Scouts

selling cookies will kick into high gear during
National Girl Scout Cookie Weekend 2017. From
January to April , Girl Scouts in your town may
be hosting events and cookie booths for cookie
enthusiasts to get their hands on the iconic treats
and join in the fun. 
To find cookie varieties available locally or

learn more about the history of Girl Scout
cookies and the Girl Scout Cookie Program, visit
www.girlscoutcookies.org. 
To join or volunteer, visit www.gshnj.org/join

and www.gshnj.org/volunteer.
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“Tailored Financing for
Today’s Small Business”
www.whiterosefunding.com
844. WRFUNDS / 844.973.8637

DON’T MISS YOUR
OPPORTUNITY TO START
OR GROW YOUR BUSINESS

Most businesses need capital to begin
or grow. Most banks wade through

lengthy applications, obtain verifications
and decide by committee – while the
business opportunity may change or
vanish.

White Rose Funding provides fast,
fair, trustworthy, professional lending
and loan consulting. We do not charge
an application fee. We directly finance
loans via our on-line platform and have
a network of banks, credit unions, and
private lenders to finance loans for Sub-
Prime & Start-Ups.

We can also obtain venture capital.
When you need access to capital for
your business, please consider us.

KENILWORTH CHAMBER OF COMMERCE MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 8TH 8:30AM - 9:30AM  HOMEWOOD SUITES 2 JACKSON DR., CRANFORD, NJ

The Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce meets monthly for businesses to network. 
The meetings are free and the public is welcomed to attend. 

Please R.S.V.P. by calling 908-352-0900

@shopanthem shopanthemFollow us!

CLOTHING, ACCESSORIES,
GIFTS + MORE

100 North Union Avenue
Cranford, NJ

YOUR ENTIRE
PURCHASE!OFF

Offer expires 2/28/17. Excludes sale items and S’well bottles.

www.anthemstylegift.com

20% 
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YARNIES UNITE AT LIBRARY!
By popular demand: everyone is welcome to

attend our fiber crafts monthly program at the
Kenilworth Public Library! Yarnies: Library
Fiber Nights will take place in the library on the
last Thursday of each month 6:00 to 7:45pm. You
don’t need any crafting experience to enjoy these
special evenings of creative exploration. 
Feel free to bring a project to work on. Watch

demonstrations of knitting, crocheting and
weaving. Try your hand at spinning on a spinning
wheel. Bring a finished item to show others. If
you enjoy the fiber arts, or want to learn more
about them, this is the event for you.
Please contact Kathleen Czarnecki at

kathcarn@lmxac.org or (908) 276-2451 to stay
updated on the details of this and other events.

KENILWORTH FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY
Located at 548 Boulevard. Library website is www.kenilworthlibrary.org.

Registration for programs may be done in person or by calling 908 276-2451.
The Library is handicapped accessible. facebook.com/kenilworthworth.public.library

To register for programs, or for more information, visit
the Kenilworth Public Library at 548 Boulevard or call
(908) 276-2451 The library’s website can be viewed at

www.kenilworthlibrary.org.
The 2017 Winter Reading Program at the Kenilworth

Public Library Is underway, and concludes on
Friday, Feb. 17th.

Children who were previously signed up for the Fall
Reading Program will automatically be registered.
Children must be registered in one of the following

programs in order to participate in any other Kenilworth
Public Library special event.

Mommy, Daddy & Me
a parent and child at home reading program for children

ages 2 - 5.
I Can Read

a reading program for children who are just starting to
read on their own
from ages 6 - 8.
Club Readsalot

a reading program for children ages 9 - 12.
Registration is required for:

Lap Sit
Will be held on the following Tuesdays

from 10:30 - 10:50am;
Feb. 7 & 14.

for babies ages 0 - 23 months.
Movies At The Library

Will be held on the following Tuesdays
from 3:30 – 4:30pm;

Feb. 7 & 14.
for children ages 4 & up.

Toddler Time
Will be held on the following Wednesdays

from 10:30 – 10:50am; Feb. 8 & 15.
for 2 year olds

Stories, puppets and music just right for the youngest
listeners will be introduced.

Technology Program
Will be held on the following Wednesdays

from 3:30 - 4:30pm; Feb.1, 8 & 15.
for children and teens ages 9 – 17.

Explore technology and Maker Culture including 3-D
printing, Arduino projects and more!

PJ Story Time
Will be held on the following Thursdays from

6:30 - 7:00pm; Feb. 2, 9 & 16.
for children ages 3 and up will be held 

Lego At The Library
Will be held on the following Fridays
from 3:30 – 4:30pm: Feb. 3 & 17.
for children ages 4 – 12 years old

Children will have an opportunity to design their own
Lego creations using thousands of Lego bricks.

Lego at the Library is made possible by donations from
the Walmart Local Giving Program and Jackie Fidurski. 

Bingo For Young Children
will be held on Friday from 3:30 - 4:00pm

for children ages 3 & up: Feb. 10.
Games may include A-B-C Bingo, Number Bingo and

Color & Shape Bingo.
Parents must remain in the library during the program.

BOOK CLUB FOR ADULTS
SEEKING NEW MEMBERS

Join us for our next book club meeting on
Tuesday, February 28, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.. We will
be discussing "The Color of Water " by James
McBride. In this touching homage to his mother,
James McBride paints a portrait of growing up in
a black neighborhood as the child of an interracial
marriage. Although raised an Orthodox Jew in the
South, McBride's mother abandoned her heritage,
moved to Harlem and married a black man. The
result is not only a duet of victory over racial
intolerance, but also a very personal celebration
of familial bonds.
Copies of this book are available at the

Kenilworth Public Library.
The Kenilworth Library Book Club is a

friendly group whose members come from many
towns. We are always seeking new members to
join our lively discussions and share our love of
books.

“INTO THE FOREST:” 
AMIE MORITZ AT 

GALLERY ON BOULEVARD
The Gallery-on-the-Boulevard at the

Kenilworth Public Library will feature nature-
inspired oil paintings by Roselle Park artist Amie
Moritz, beginning January 3rd and ending
February 28th, 2017. “Into the Forest” features
nature- and animal-themed pieces, including
forest and jungle creatures.
Ms. Moritz has been painting for 15 years. She

studied at the Newark School of Fine and
Industrial Art for three years. When not painting,
she also creates polymer clay jewelry. The
Kenilworth Public Library is honored to display
our work as part of the popular Gallery-on-the-
Boulevard series, which features local artists and
is curated by Barbara Wirkus.
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CDC THEATRE YOUNG ARTIST PROGRAM REGISTRATIONS AND AUDITIONS
Introduce your child to the fun of live theatre!

CDC Theatre in Cranford, New Jersey’s oldest
continuously operating community theatre, has
opened registration for the Young Artists
production of Disney’s Mulan Jr., its Curtain Call
Classes and announces auditions for Rent.
Open to students in grades 4-8, there is no

audition required to be a part of Mulan, Jr. but
space is limited and registration is on a first come

basis. Additional information can be found by
visiting www.cdctheatre.org. 
To register contact Andrea Redmount at

andrearedmount@yahoo.com.
Curtain Call classes begin on February 27, and

run on Mondays and Wednesdays after school:
Mondays for grades K-3 and Wednesdays for
grades 4-8. 
During the spring, classes focus on movement,

acting and singing as students prepare a one of a
kind cabaret performance of some of Broadway’s
biggest hits on May 20 at 12:00 and 3:00 pm.
Details at www.cdctheatre.org.
Students in grades 8-12 are invited to sign-up

and audition for Rent on March 25 and April 1. 
Visit www.cdctheatre.org for information and

sign-up details.

(above) The cast of CDC Theatre 2016 Young Artist Program production of Footloose

Photo By Elizabeth Lynch Photography

AUDITIONS FOR THE MUSICAL 9 TO 5 
AT CDC THEATRE IN CRANFORD

CDC Theatre in Cranford, New Jersey’s oldest
continuously producing community theatre, will
be holding open auditions for the musical 9 to 5
at the theatre’s 78 Winans Ave. home.
Auditions will be Wed. 2/15 7:30 -10pm and

Sat 2/18 2-5pm with Callbacks on Tues. 2/21
7:30-10pm. The show will run from May 5 – 20,
2017. 
Interested performers are asked to prepare 32

bars of a song of your choice. There will be no
initial dance audition. Additional information can
be found by visiting www.cdctheatre.org.
9 to 5 The Musical, with music and lyrics by

Dolly Parton and book by Patricia Resnick, is

based on the seminal 1980 hit movie. Set in the
late 1970s. This hilarious story of friendship and
revenge in the Rolodex era is outrageous,
thought-provoking and even a little romantic.
Pushed to the boiling point, three female
coworkers concoct a plan to get even with the
sexist, egotistical, lying, hypocritical bigot they
call their boss. In a hilarious turn of events,
Violet, Judy and Doralee live out their wildest
fantasy – giving their boss the boot! While Hart
remains "otherwise engaged," the women give
their workplace a dream makeover, taking control
of the company that had always kept them down.
Hey, a girl can scheme, can't she?

The Only Restaurant in Union for Portuguese & Spanish cuisine.

908.687.7020
1252 Stuyvesant Avenue • Union, NJ

• Come try our signature sangria and specialty wines

• Come enjoy fresh seafood, the best cuts of meat, 
& a large selection of wine

• Come watch your favorite sports games 
in our bar area on 14 flat screen TVs

We offer a large hall for all
types of parties including 
Christenings, birthdays,

weddings & funeral repasts

BAR
RESTAURANTS

WINERY

10% OFF
ENTIRE CHECK 

WITH THIS COUPON. 
Expires 3/10/17. 

Rent a Driveway
Near the Train
• Convenient • Inexpensive
• Day-by-day or Monthly

This unique service
pairs commuters 
with property 
owners near the 
train station.

If you need a space 
or have a space call 
or visit our website.

It’s a Win-Win!

Visit www.Spacer.us
or call 908-485-PARK

7 2 7 5
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WASH AWAY DIRT,
ALGAE, MOLD,

MOSS AND MILDEW 
TO BRIGHTEN UP

YOUR HOME!

908-276-8258
www.RainbowGutterCleaning.com
blair@rainbowguttercleaning.com

Free Estimates • Fully Insured
Our powerwashing rates are very competitive.

References available upon request.

MORE THAN JUST GUTTERS
WE POWERWASH:

• VINYL SIDING • DECKS

• PATIOS • WALKWAYS

We also offer roof washing!

Specializing in Gutter Installation

We Accept: CASH
w y [ t 
and Personal Checks

CELEBRATING OUR 65TH YEAR

JACOBSON’S
DISTRIBUTING COMPANY

725 RAHWAY AVE - ELIZABETH
908-354-8533

Open Mon. & Thurs. 10 am 'Til 8 pm; 
Tues., Wed. & Fri. 10 am 'Til 6pm;

Open Saturday 10 am 'Til 5 pm; closed Sundays 

We carry a full selection of 
gas grills, refrigerators, washers, 

dryers, ranges, dishwashers, 
big screen TV’s and bedding.

FREE DELIVERY
SAVE MORE WITH ONLY

3 1/2% SALES TAX

$25 OFF FOR KENILWORTH
RESIDENTS & BUSINESSES

One per customer. Can not be combined with any other offer. 
Minimum purchase of $299.00. must present this coupon 

at time of purchase. Offer Expires 3/10/17.

An Elizabeth 
Tradition
since 1949.WANTED:

ALL CARS & TRUCKS: JUNK OR NOT

732-381-2646
Night Towing 732-496-1633

1 Dudley Ct. & Rt. 1 South, Avenel, NJ
Across from Sansone Auto Mall.

Junk Tow Away
Fast Pick Up

24 HR Service

10% OFF ALL AC COMPRESSORS
With this ad. Expires 3/10/17.

Late Model Foreign & American New & Used 
Auto & Truck Parts:
• Motors • Transmission 
• Auto Glass • Computers 
• Tail Lights • Doors 
• Fenders • AC Compressors

ST. THERESA SCHOOL CELEBRATED NATIONAL SCHOOL WEEK
St. Theresa School in Kenilworth recently

celebrated National School Week and prepare for
Catholic School Week, with the entire school
from Pre K to 8th grade participating in a
coloring/essay contest.
The children is Pre K and Kindergarten had a

coloring contest "I love my school" picture to
draw and color. The 1st and 2nd grade children
had to work in the program paint and insert text
about their school along with a picture. Grades
3rd thru 8th had to write an essay on some of the
reason that make St.Theresa School so special.

(above) 5th Graders Celeste Popola and Stephanie Aguinaldo.

PRE-K AND DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING JR.
Mrs. Furlong and the Pre-K 4 class at

St.Theresa School in Kenilworth learned about
Martin Luther King Jr. in January. The children

made water colored paintings to represent the
earth to demonstrate that Dr. Martin Luther King
Jr. made our world a better place.

(above) Julianna Ferreira, Domenico Petracca, Leone Obien, Sophia Cadestin, 
Dante Verdum and Daniel Correia

WINTER FUN SNOW GLOBES
Mrs. Karen DeMaio and her 2nd grade class in

St.Theresa School in Kenilworth enjoyed a snow
day. The students had a writing assignment as to
what they would do if they lived in a snow globe.
Ideas went from feeding deer and ice skating to
making snow angels and having snow ball fights.
Students acted out their thoughts and created
adorable snow globes with snow and all.

 (above)  David DaSilva and Dylan Gatchalian

ST. THERESA SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

St. Theresa School
540 Washington Ave,
Kenilworth, NJ 07033

(908) 276-7220
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Angelo Cannizzo, AIA
N.J. Lic. 19020 P.A. Lic. 407323

SPECIALIZING IN
RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL

DESIGN

Limited Liability Company

Schedule a consultation with us today!
908-228-2104

www.gcarchitecturellc.com

• New Construction

• Additions

• Alterations

• Renovations

• Structural Remedial Evaluation & Repair

(908) 272-3500
One Commerce Dr. Cranford, NJ 07016
www.diamondgymnasticsacademy.com

SUMMER CAMP 2017
Mon. June 12 thru Fri. September 1

• Weekly Session Options (2 wk. minimum)
• Gymnastics, Sports, Arts & Crafts & More!
• Day Trips - Pool, Bowling, Miniature Golf 

& More!
• Experienced Staff / CPR /First Aid Certified 

Discovery
Child Care

-----
Diamond 

Gymnastics 
Academy

-----
Cranford

After Care

SONNY AVERONA JR. 
& JOHNNY BONES TO 
PERFORM COMEDY 

SHOW AT UNION VFW 
Sonny Averona Jr. & Johnny Bones bring a

splash of classic stage comedy to the Michael A.
Kelly VFW Hall on Saturday, February 11th in
support of our veterans and troops. The comedy
duo comes to Union as a part of a fundraiser that
will benefit the 2017 Veteran’s Alliance
Memorial Day Parade.
The comedy duo brings to life a traditional

comic show with jokes and music from the 50’s
and 60’s. Averona Jr. and Bones carry on the
tradition of a comical pair that first gained
popularity with the working of Bing and Bob as
well as Martin and Lewis.
Their show contains a variety of entertainment

routines that mix with some original material
while also borrowing some routines from the
1946 Martin and Lewis show with additional new
twists.
“This is a wonderful event kicking off our year

with laughs and comedy” stated Phyllis
Monguso, fundraising chairman of the Veteran’s
Alliance Memorial Day Parade, “I encourage
families to come out and laugh along with us”.
The comedy show will take place in the

Michael A. Kelly Post 2433 VFW Hall on High
Street. Tickets for the show are $35. Doors will
open at 7:00 p.m. and the show will start at 8:00
p.m. For more information, call (908)-851-5290.

(above) Comedic Duo Sonny Averona Jr. and
Jonny Bones. Coming to the Union VFW for a

comedic performance on February 11th

A CALL FOR HELP: OVERNIGHT VOLUNTEERS
NEEDED FOR OPERATION WARM HEART

Submitted by Vanessa Checo, Operation Warm Heart
- Elizabeth Coalition to House the Homeless

Our Operation Warm Heart program provides
short term shelter at participating church and
organization locations scattered throughout
Elizabeth, Linden, Cranford, and Rahway for
homeless persons who are ineligible for shelter
from County Social services. The program
operates from December 1 to March 31, and
shelters run generally 6 p.m. to 7 a.m.
Additional overnight volunteers are needed to

assist site coordinators on specific nights
preferably one night a week or bi weekly.
Volunteers are given basic training and primarily
check in the guests for the night, direct them
regarding the facilities and where to set up their
cots, and occasionally assist with serving dinner.
Most importantly they provide hospitality,
oversight, and company to the guests for the
night. Guests generally sleep from 11PM to 6AM
and most volunteers work out shifts as needed.
Cots, blankets, food, and transport are provided
by the site or the program.

Persons to be sheltered are prescreened and
provided ongoing case management and support
services in order to find alternate transitional or
long term housing or placement as appropriate,
and as soon as possible. The program is not
intended as a place for a person to shelter for the
4 months of the season. Generally, we shelter up
to 14 persons, more under Code Blue
circumstances. Names of those prescreened are
provided to the site volunteers in advance. An
agency staff person is available by phone at all
times.
In summary, volunteers provided a welcome

human affirmation for our guests and find the
experience very rewarding.
To volunteer or for additional questions pease

contact me. Vanessa Checo, Operation Warm
Heart- Elizabeth Coalition to House the
Homeless, 118 Division St. Elizabeth, NJ 07201,
908-355-2060,
vcheco@theelizabethcoalition.org.
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To place an ad call:  
Tina Renna at 908-418-5586 

or Joe Renna at 908-447-1295
email: info@RennaMedia.com
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CALL US ABOUT OUR FULL COLOR PRINTING SERVICES
AND INSERTS. JOE 908-447-1295
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